CITY OF ONTARIO RECREATION & PARKS COMMISSION OCTOBER 28, 2019 MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT:

DEAN, NELSEN, RILEY, BINNEY, SAUCEDO,

CAMARENA, SOTO

NON-MEMBERS PRESENT:

MCALARY, DOREY, SMITH, MUNOZ,

WALBOURN, HUISMAN, WAPNER

MEMBERS ABSENT:

OVITT, TRINIDAD (excused)

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Commission Chair,

Kenneth Dean at 6:01 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Led by Julissa Soto, Alternate Student Representative

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

M/S (BINNEY/RILEY) TO APPROVE MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 2019 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

No Public Comments

CONSENT CALENDAR:

1. Monthly Statistical Reports for September 2019.

M/S (SAUCEDO/RILEY) 2019 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1. Recreation and Community Services – Julie Dorey, Recreation and Community Services Director narrated a Power Point presentation on department highlights of program activities that occurred in September 2019.

A copy of this presentation is available upon request from the Commission Secretary.

OLD BUSINESS

 Smoke Free Parks Update – Candice Smith, Senior Supervisor reported to the Commission that the Municipal Code prohibiting the use of tobacco, electronic devices and marijuana in community and outdoor recreational areas went into effect on September 21, 2019. City staff members worked diligently to raise awareness and educate the community by distributing flyers at numerous City-wide events, Community Forums and local High School events also through a strong social media campaign. Candice stated that the T.A.C. members and Advocates for Healthy Life are passionate about dedicating their time in continuing to educate Ontario residents on these types of issues that will enhance the quality of life in Ontario. Candice thanked the Streets and Maintenance Department for installed "Enjoy Your Smoke Free Park" signs at 26 parks throughout Ontario!

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. YMCA Tim Walbourn, YMCA Branch Director shared his report on daily programming the YMCA provided this past summer at Veterans Community Center. The center has offered field trips, Zum-Up classes and after school programming. They served over 1740 free daily lunches Monday through Friday during the summer months. That averages approximately 46 each day which increased from 2018 of 32 per day. They offered recreational programming at the center after the daily summer lunches in which there were an average of 20-25 participants. The YMCA staff applied for a grant from Kaiser Foundation providing funding to start an Obesity Prevention Program and are now working with Mariposa Elementary School. Two staff members work at that location Monday's and Fridays during the children's lunch hours. They provide fun fitness activities to get the kids moving and active. Our adult programming at Veterans Community Center have added two additional Zum-up classes since this past year. Adding these classes has increased our attendance by approximately 80 adults on a weekly basis. We also offer a Community Forum on a monthly basis through the Promatoras group and quarterly "Know Your Numbers". The YMCA provides Senior Transportation for Ontario residents which is operated from our office at Veterans Park. From January of this year, over 11,600 rides were provided to and from the Senior Center. We average about 28 seniors daily. We also have two vans that provide transportation for seniors two and from doctor appointments. We are planning on offering Yoga classes in January and a youth basketball or youth flag-football program.
- 2. Y.E.S. Program Christina Munoz, Senior Supervisor presented a PowerPoint Presentation to the Commission sharing information for the 2019 Y.E.S. Program. 160 children were each awarded \$100 in scholarship finds. These funds can be used for any class or program that the Recreation Department offers, including field trips, special events such as the 5K or other center activities including swim lessons. Christina shared quotes from the participants and their families that benefited from this program and how it's made such a positive influence on their lives by giving them opportunities to experience things they never thought could be possible. Since the program began in 2014, over 1,040 children have received Y.E.S. Scholarship Funds. Our fund has grown from over \$6,000 to over \$45,000 due to the 5K Reindeer run and TWPA net proceeds. We are now self-funded. We now also have access to a 501(C)3 non-profit number to apply for additional funding.

A copy of this presentation is available upon request from the Commission Secretary.

REMINDERS:

- 1. Halloween Costume Parade Contest Judging Thursday October 31, 2019 2:30 PM
- 2. 2019 Annual 5K Reindeer Run on Euclid Avenue 7:00 AM
- 3. Commission and Board Annual Holiday Dinner, Ontario Convention Center 5:00 PM
 - a. Formal invitation will arrive very soon.

COMMENTS:

WAPNER: "It's nice to be there, I miss you all. I'm the alternate and I am here representing the Council on behalf of Mayor pro Tem Ruben Valencia as he was unable to

attend this evening."

SAUCEDO: "I'd like to thank our staff and commend them on the outstanding job they do day in and day out. It's people like you that embrace their jobs and make it possible for our citizens in Ontario to benefit from the programming opportunities we offer."

"Thank you for all the different reports that we are now receiving every month. It's interesting and informative to see what's all going on in the city. I registered my team today for the 5K Run. Ann Huisman suggested that we name our team "Riley's Reindeer". Along with the Reindeer Run comes the Kia opportunity drawing. I have tickets tonight and up until the day of the event. You know the reputation of the Soroptimists have in selling the winning ticket! Thank you!"

BINNEY: "With this time of the year, we get so busy with all the programming that is going on. It's awesome to see how well the staff balances everything. You all do an awesome job. We are grateful for the work that you all do."

CAMARENA: "I'd like to say thank you for your wonderful presentations and announcing the activities you offer. Both Julissa and I are going to participate this year in the 5K Reindeer Run."

SOTO: "I am thankful for these awesome judge invitations you had for us today. I just wanted to point out the Smoke Free Parks posts on social media and how much I appreciate them."

DEAN: "Thank you for the programs this department offers! Regarding the No Smoking Ordinance, it's interesting that the previous Governor turned down similar propositions. Regardless how you feel about this current Governor, he at least went through with making these positive changes."

NELSEN: "Julie, I've known you for so many years when my kids were little. I met you at uasti Park when my kids were much younger. I never knew I'd eventually be here n this position and you'd oversee the Recreation Department. We are going to miss you. I had a great time at the Arts and Culture Festival. It was beautiful! On a sadder note, I would like to adjourn our meeting in honor of Paul Treadway. He was a member of the Ontario Kiwanis Club for approximately 17 years. He also

served as Mayor of Ontario in the 1980's. Paul spearheaded the effort to implement Paramedic programs in all fire stations in the City of Ontario"

M/S (BINNEY/NELSEN) ADJOURNED THE MEETING IN HONOR OF PAUL TREADWAY. NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 25, 2019 AT 6:00 P.M. IN THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

MEETING ADJOURNMENT: 6:59 PM

Ann Huisman, Recording Secretary

APPROVED:

Kenneth Dean, Chairperson